
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday 14th 
September 2017 at 7.30pm 
 
Apologies 
  Mr Paris, Mrs Godfrey, Mrs Simmonds, Mr Bevans, Cllr Rainbow 
Present 
  Chairman Mr Bust, Mrs Herbert, Mrs Todd clerk Mr Rickett 
  Cllr Laughton, 2 members of the public 
 
Minutes of the previous meeting were signed as a true and correct record 
 
Roads and hedges 
  Nottinghamshire had the best turnout this year for the cycle race 
  The newly installed post outside the school is awaiting a Safety Audit 
  Grey Lane the hedge at the allotments is overgrown, needs to be looked at 
  A fence on the footpath from Newhall Lane to Manor Fields is broken 
   
 
Harvest Supper 
  Sale of tickets is slow, everything in hand 
 
Conservation Area 
  Mr Paris has informed the PC that he is awaiting a reply from NSDC 
 
Speed Watch 
  The PCSO should attend the November meeting to be confirmed 
  A parishioner is looking into the workings of speed watch 
 
Open Space 
  Our current insurance already has public liability in it for open spaces 
  A suggestion was made to approach the Waggon about the land next to the car 
park 
 
Dog bin 
  No replies from Facebook or the Village News on the need or siting 
 
Open Meeting 
  Speeding motor cycles were again mentioned, can only keep monitoring and 
putting in the Village News 
  Was suggested that if the dog bin did not go ahead, could we have a litter bin 
 
Correspondence 
  NALC AGM – Wednesday 15th November 2017 – Mrs Simmonds and Mrs 
Todd to attend as voting delegates, Mrs Todd to be put forward for Executive Committee 
  Parish Council Event – NSDC offices Monday 16th October at 6pm – agreed 
to ask Mrs Simmonds 
 
Finance 
  Agreed to pay 
   Cleaner     £31.00  



   Printing for a Village News item  £10.00 
 
Planning  
  None 
 
Planning Decision 
  Land at The Turnpike – outline planning permission for residential 
development of up to 5 dwellings – refused by NSDC 
 
Village Hall Grant 
  A unanimous decision was made on the builder to carry out the work on the 
Village Hall roof and windows 
  The details are being sent to WREN for their approval and the name of the 
builder will be published once we are given the go ahead 
 
Items for the next agenda 
  Conservation Area, Speed Watch, Open Space, Dog/Litter bin, sound baffling 
for the Village Hall 
 
 
Date of next meeting 
  Thursday 12th October 2017 at 7.30pm  
 
As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.45pm 
 
  


